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West Virginia Health Alert Number 198-06-08-2022 
This message was directly distributed by the West Virginia Bureau for Public Health to local health departments and professional associations.  Receiving entities are 
responsible for further disseminating the information as appropriate to the target audience.  
Categories of Health Alert messages:  
Health Alert: Conveys the highest level of importance. Warrants immediate action or attention.  
Health Advisory: Provides important information for a specific incident or situation.  May not require immediate action.  
Health Update: Provides updated information regarding an incident or situation.  Unlikely to require immediate action. 
 

ATHIS IS AN OFFICIAL WEST VIRGINIA HEALTH ADVISORY NUMBER 198-06-08-2022 

Distributed via the WV Health Alert Network – June 8, 2022

 
 

TO:  West Virginia Healthcare Providers, Hospitals and Other Healthcare Facilities  
 
FROM: Ayne Amjad, MD, MPH, Commissioner and State Health Officer  
 West Virginia Department of Health and Human Resources, Bureau for Public Health 
  
DATE:   June 8, 2022  
 
LOCAL HEALTH DEPARTMENTS:  Please distribute to community health providers, hospital-based 
physicians, infection control preventionists, laboratory directors and other applicable partners.   
  
OTHER RECIPIENTS:  Please distribute to association members, staff, etc.  
 
 
The purpose of this advisory is to communicate important changes related to the reporting of communicable 

diseases in West Virginia.  The following summarizes amendments to the West Virginia Legislative Rule, 

Reportable Diseases, Events and Conditions (64CSR-7) effective April 29, 2022: 

1. Changes SARS-CoV-2 to a Category III disease reportable by health care providers, facilities, and 

laboratories to the local health department within 72 hours of diagnosis.  The Commissioner further 

amends previous Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) orders as follows: 

a. No longer require reporting of NEGATIVE results for non-NAAT tests (e.g., rapid or antigen test 

results). 

b. No longer require reporting of POSITIVE or NEGATIVE results of COVID-19 antibody tests 

performed. 

c. Home tests are not required to be reported to the local health department. 

d. State sponsored surveillance screening programs are excluded from reporting POSITIVE non-

NAAT tests when a confirmatory NAAT test is completed on the same day for any positive non-

NAAT tests. 

e. No longer requires any death of a COVID-19 positive patient to be reported to local health 

department (COVID-19 associated deaths will be confirmed through death certificates only). 

2. Removes Streptococcal disease, invasive Group B as a reportable condition. 

3. Adds Perinatal Hepatitis C as a Category V disease reportable by health care providers, facilities, and 

laboratories to the State Health Department within one week of diagnosis.   

The changes the Reportable Disease Rule and supporting documentation can be found online with the 

Secretary of State: https://apps.sos.wv.gov/adlaw/csr/rule.aspx?rule=64-07.  

For questions about this advisory, contact the Office of Epidemiology and Prevention Services, Division of 

Infectious Disease Epidemiology (DIDE) at (304)558-5358 ext.2. 
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